Edwin M. Lee, Mayor Barbara A. Garcia, MPA, Director of Health

> Richard J. Lee, MPH, CIH, REHS Acting Environmental Health Director

## **MEMO**

November 19, 2015

To:

Tiffany Bohee, OCII

From:

Stephanie K.J. Cushing MSPH, CHMM, REHS

Re:

Stockpile Complaints for Warriors Arena Property

The Soluri Meserve letter stated that BAAQMD in a recent site inspection determined that a soil stockpile on the site contained asbestos. I contacted BAAQMD, on November 10, 2015, regarding this issue and BAAQMD informed me that (1) the soil stockpile was on Block 1, not the Warrior's site; it pertained to an infrastructure project lead by the Mission Bay Development Company; and (2) the RWCQB had required that developer to prepare an asbestos management plan (ADMP) to assure proper management of the material. As for EHB-SAM's role at Block 1, we approved a site mitigation plan and a dust mitigation plan for that site recently (copies attached) in accordance with SFHB Article 22A and 22B.